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Thursday, 27 July 2017 
 
Dear parents and carers 
 
Happy holidays! 
 
I am writing at the end of what has been a challenging but also highly successful year for 
Pennine View School. 
 
In September 2016 the school was in “special measures” and had been instructed by the 
Government to become an academy. There was uncertainty over the leadership of the school - 
with Mr Evans as acting Headteacher - and the long term future of school was unclear and 
would be shaped largely by whichever Multi Academy Trust was chosen by the Department for 
Education to act as sponsor. 
 
11 months later: the school has become an academy and in doing so is now an established and 
valued partner within Nexus MAT. We have drawn on our experience in the Trust to provide 
interim executive leadership of the school with the appointment of Mrs. Windle, and she has 
worked hard with the school community to improve standards and get the school back to where 
it should be. The school has continued to be open at all times to partners, parents and carers 
and has both benefited form the expertise we already have in Nexus whilst at the same time 
strengthening our practice as a Trust, by bringing some excellent teaching skills and experience 
into our family. 
 
No school goes through “special measures” and comes out the other side unchanged, though 
the improvements we’ve been required to make at Pennine View School have been overseen by 
a talented and committed Intervention Board, which replaced the Governing Body in January 
2017 to ensure that the work of Mrs Windle and the senior leadership team was subject to 
scrutiny, challenge and support. This board has brought great strength to the school community 
and all of the members involved have committed hours of hard work - on a voluntary, unpaid 
basis - to help Pennine View on its journey. 
 
I am really pleased to report that the school’s level of improvement is such that – from 
September – we will revert to having a local governing body which will work with our exciting 
new, permanent Headteacher Ms. Sarah Mulhall to continue the work of making Pennine View 
the best it can be. We’re also in the process of confirming the appointment of a new Deputy 
Headteacher to join the school leadership team in the autumn and bring even more experience 
and drive to the work of Ms. Mulhall, Mr Evans and the whole school workforce. 
 
Our new local governing body has been developing as a group since the spring bank half term, 
and we have some really talented and committed individuals who will be overseeing the running 
of the school on behalf of Nexus MAT. From 1st September 2017, our new governors will be: 
 

 Ms. Julianne Duffy (Chair) 
 Ms. Elise Bowen (Teacher Governor) 
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 Mrs. Carol Lawrie (Parent Governor) 
 Mr. Alan Jones 
 Mrs. Wendy Machin 
 Mrs. Kerry Martin (Parent Governor) 
 Mr. Michael Swann (Non-Teaching Governor) 
 Mr. Chris Rowse 

 
Our new local governing body will come into existence with lots to celebrate: we have seen the 
quality of teaching and learning improve across the school over the past several months and I 
am incredibly grateful to all our staff for their hard work. We have some very special people 
working at Pennine View who get the best out of our children. 
 
The best part about Pennine View School is our children. There hasn’t been a time when I’ve 
visited the school where they haven’t made me feel overwhelmingly welcome. From having 
lunch with them; to visiting classrooms to see the work they’ve done; to being wowed at 
“Pennine View’s Got Talent”: the kids bring out the very best in all our lives. Every single 
employee of the school has the privilege of their company every day, and it’s our pleasure and 
responsibility to be doing all we can to help them be the best they can be, too. 
 
Before I sign off, I just want to say two big thank yous:  
 
Firstly: to Mrs Ap Dafydd for her contribution to the school over many years. Audrey is one of 
the most compassionate and genuine professionals I have ever had the pleasure to work with. 
Whilst I regret not having the opportunity to work with her for a longer time, Mrs Ap Dafydd 
has more than earned the right to start her retirement on the back of successful career littered 
with life changing actions.  
 
Secondly: to Mrs. Windle, for everything she’s put into her time at Pennine View. From the 
moment she started as Executive Headteacher on 31st October 2016, Luci has done everything 
possible to make a positive difference at the school. She has made an impact for the better 
which will be felt for years to come and she has always approached the job as though she were 
appointed for the long term.  
 
Have a great summer holiday, one and all! I can’t wait to see what September brings! 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Warren Carratt 
Chief Executive Officer 
Nexus Multi Academy Trust 
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